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Our favourite band, Sound Cheque
represented Nexus recently at a gala dinner
event with one of our recruitment agents.
They were superb and with true Nexus
generosity the band asked the agents to
make a donation to our Myanmar learners
fund. Thanks to   Irene, Jax, Jina and Marie. 

About 30 parents joined us this week to listen to feedback about the suicide intervention
and awareness training that many of our teachers have now completed a simplified course
that helps them to feel confident to listen and help someone who is feeling suicidal, safe
for now. Here is the link to that training: https://www.zerosuicidealliance.com/suicide-
awareness-training

STEAM week was a great success as our
learners throughout the school
celebrated learning through exciting
activities and events such as Science
experiments and explosions and even a
competition to recite the mathematical 

Next week we will report the winner of the  competitionconcept Pi to many decimal places. 
 in this newsletter.

https://www.zerosuicidealliance.com/suicide-awareness-training
https://www.zerosuicidealliance.com/suicide-awareness-training


Primary
STEAM WEEK!
This week, Primary was buzzing with curiosity and creativity as we celebrated STEAM  
Week! From hands-on experiments to exciting challenges, learners explored the
wonders of STEAM in fun and engaging ways.

We also had a fantastic Pi Maths Day, where learners discovered the magic of maths
through interactive maths activities and puzzles. It was a week full of learning,
problem-solving, and inspiration.
A huge thank you to all our staff and learners for making these events a success!
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Secondary 

To create a more immersive cultural experience, students enjoyed traditional
Chinese tea, and the session concluded with a beautiful erhu performance by
Amy Xu.

This exchange was an excellent opportunity for students to build confidence in
their language skills and connect with alumni for guidance and inspiration. We
thank our former students for their time and wish them success in their future
endeavors!

This week learners have been getting involved in all STEAM, ranging from
Chemistry demonstations, rocket lauches, lecturest tesselations and all things PI  
on the annual event on 14th March. There have been lot so loud bangs around the
demonstration area on the first floor!  Some of our IB learners have also had the
experience of leading activities in the primary classes and early years, acting as
excellent role models for our younger learners. 

Our IB Year 12 Chinese A and B students had the opportunity to engage with
Nexus alumni from the Classes of 2022, 2023, and 2024. The session aimed to
provide insights into the IB Diploma Programme, university life, and the
challenges of studying Chinese at an advanced level.

Alumni Jeffery Zheng (2022), Thanyarin
(2023), and Eric Zhou (2024) shared
valuable strategies for excelling in IB
Chinese and offered advice on university
applications. Students engaged in small
group discussions, gaining first-hand
knowledge from their experiences.



Secondary 
Congratulations to our chess team of Tze, Zhe Yi, Aiden, Bill  & Wallace  who came
12th out of 62 teams in the recent Fobisia chess competition. Competition was
fierce and it was an excellent result for the team to finish in the top 20%.  
Congratulations!

Photos from PTF 
Donation for Ramadan



Boarding
STEAM cooking
STEAM week events in school prompted us to get some STEAM cooking on the go in Boarding
this week.  We love that Boarding activities are extra educational opportunities and our
afternoons become fun learning time.  This week we tried making our own soup stock which we
topped with chicken and ginger, noodles or STEAMed dumplings.  Cooking is one of the
essential skills all Boarders learn in Nexus Boarding - what would you make?



Boarding

Travel details

Upcoming Activities:

Friday night 14 March
Village trips &  quiz and movie

night

Saturday 15 March  
Seniors excursion to Bukit

Bintang shopping malls

Sunday 16 March  
Junior excursion to pickleball

and Tamarind Square

Tuesday 18 March 
Public Holiday 

Baking and cooking day for
Community Iftar 
Afternoon sports

Brothers are leaders
This week we celebrated two brothers
in their leadership work.  Sheikh
Humza and Sheikh Usama took the
lead this weekend to supervise
morning sukkur for our fasting
Boarders.  Thank you both for your
respectful guidance during the
weekend!

Spring break and end of term 2 are coming! : Friday 28 March - Sunday 13 April
Travel Out : Friday 28 March - Boarding closes 17.00pm
Travel In : Sunday 13 April - Boarding opens at 15.00pm
Please complete your travel details for your child on our Travel Form

Keeping busy with quiz night.

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdHLc8BF6MJI0VdoQsa05vmQszd9bgWaPxvtzqartk2sA_U5A/viewform?usp=sharing


Sports

"Exciting News! 
NEXUS PE Teacher Ms. Yati Leads KL Wildcats to Victory!

I am thrilled to share this exciting news with our NEXUS Community. After
four intense weeks of netball fixtures against eight teams across Malaysia,
the KL Wildcats coached by Ms. Yati emerged as the champions with a slim
win 46-45 over Putrajaya Dynamites, showcasing incredible teamwork and
dedication. This achievement is a testament to the team's hard work and
passion for netball, and I hope it inspires all NEXUS learners to aim high and
strive for excellence in sports and beyond. Let’s keep the spirit of passion
and teamwork alive—on and off the court! 🌟🏆


